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local working partner. As a result the Banyan Trust decided against taking on these new commitments. The Banyan Trust is a small organisation with limited funds – therefore, we seek to play an active role as working partner and ask to be kept in the loop by our respective partner organisations regarding the activities in the field and all related on-going expenditure. In other words, we expect full transparency and regular feedback. This way we ensure that funds are spent as expected by our sponsors, who through our newsletters are able to follow the activities and development of the children.
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Lunch time, Maryam (left), recently widowed, is mother of a Sanjeevani pupil and employed full time by the project.


Over the past two years the Banyan Trust, like many other charities worldwide, has seen its income and sponsor base shrink due to the difficult general economic situation. The Banyan Trust is therefore extra cautious with regards to new financial commitments – our main focus now is to safeguard our thriving existing activities in the years to come and expand when possible in very small steps.
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 Group of children, teachers and Annie Larner at Sanjeevani, Dhaka























– just as we do with their children in fact ! 


 It’s virtually impossible for them to stay committed to a slow consistent programme like this without teamwork and practical support! We have the knowledge here in the west and a strong team of teachers and staff in Dhaka - so Banyan considers it our job to send regular funds and any other practical support we can offer also. Without you we can’t - but with you we can and we will. 


Thank you for your continued support!                 Annie Larner














INAUGURATION CEREMONY


For the inauguration of the new Sanjeevani premises on March 24th 2010, the children welcomed their local and foreign guests to Sanjeevani by giving some stellar performances. Despite the intense heat of 40C degrees and frequent power-outages the children danced, sang songs, put on a very funny fashion show and performed a short play, beaming with joy at the laughter and rounds of loud applause they scored. The ceremony was kicked off by the Chairman of SLUM, partner organisation of the Banyan Trust, Chitto Halder, who in his speech celebrated the children’s achievements, the staff’s fantastic professional capacities and the positive impact that the Sanjeevani project has had on the lives of so many children and their families. 
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Chitto Halder (right) and Anne M. Jones, 


visitor and very first sponsor of the Banyan Trust.


He recounted the early days of the project when Sanjeevani still had to prove itself to the families and the community being the first centre offering services to children with disabilities in that vast slum area of 1 million people. He also briefly touched on difficult periods such as a near-famine situation that struck Bangladesh due to exorbitant food prices and how Sanjeevani supported its children and their hungry families with heavily subsidised rice through the Rice Bank programme. But mostly he praised the children of Sanjeevani for their boundless energy and capacity to successfully deal with their physical handicaps, their intellectual challenges and their enormous domestic difficulties. They were the true stars of that happy day.

















jeevani. At the time she used to live with her young parents in a tiny hut on poles over a large garbage belt. When her mother’s health deteriorated due to a miscarriage, the family decided to move back to their village, far from Dhaka. This move meant the end for 


Suborno of much needed services at Sanjeevani and halted the rapid progress the girl had enjoyed at Sanjeevani. According to her mother Suborno lapsed into a deep depression, where she no longer connected to the outside world. And so to the delight of Sanjeevani’s staff one morning Suborno suddenly re-appeared Sanjeevani’s doorstep – her mother told the teachers that she and her husband had decided to return to a difficult life in the slums of Dhaka for Suborno’s sake, to enable her to continue to benefit from Sanjeevani’s programme.


Now, two years later, Suborno is a confident little girl. She has found many friends, she learns well and best of all – she is gradually overcoming her physical impairments due to the cerebral palsy. These days Suborno walks home by herself, hand in hand with her fellow pupil and neighbour Yeasin.
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Suborno (right) with her friend Yeasin on their way home.


Suborno is the perfect example of the importance of early intervention, which is why Sanjeevani encourages 


every mother within the community to come to the centre with their babies and infants if they detect or suspect any developmental delays. Sanjeevani assesses their child; a doctor is at hand to check the child medically and in case of a positive assessment support will be offered either through regular home visits or a place at the Sanjeevani centre, depending on the child’s age and abilities.





OUR ROLE AS WORKING PARTNER


In our previous newsletter we reported that the Banyan Trust was considering involvement in a new project in another large slum of Dhaka. However, the initial stage of collaboration was not successful due to unsatisfactory communications with the prospective 





Bright Stars Primary School, which provides an inclusive curriculum to underprivileged children from the slum areas of Badda. With integration and inclusion being key-words within the Sanjeevani programme, we are fortunate to be able work together with the Bright Stars School in bringing these different groups of children together. The inclusive programme is in the process of being introduced gently. Sanjeevani children ready to participate will begin to join certain classes in the Bright Stars School such as music, lessons, art classes and other curricular activities. The aim is to mainstream these children according to their abilities and ensure they develop the necessary skills to face the challenges of their difficult future. The children’s intellectual and skills development at Sanjeevani has been very promising and we feel confident that many of them will achieve even beyond our initial hopes.
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Water therapy activities at Sanjeevani with teacher Sadia.





A CHILD’S TALE
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Suborno, January 2008


One of the children we would like to highlight in this issue of our newsletter is Suborno, a 4 year old girl who has been at Sanjeevani right from the beginning. A tiny 2 year old when she joined the programme her assessment determined hearing impairment, cerebral palsy and learning difficulties. Unable to walk or even stand up, severely malnourished, uncommunicative and very fragile Suborno was a constant source of worry at San-
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A VERY SPECIAL THANK YOU


Anne Jones, for making the long trip to Dhaka to attend the inauguration.


Kelly Hewitt for the enormous and delicious inauguration cake + drinks.


Ad Bol who is making a short film about Sanjeevani, to be shown on YouTube.


Tineke Bieman and Triton Textiles for making possible the Bright Stars Inclusive Education programme.


Stichting Doelwijk for again providing funds for hearing equipment for new pupils. 


Cecile Insinger for organising the support of Stichting Doelwijk.














THE BANYAN TRUST


The Banyan Trust was founded in 1998 with the aim to provide comprehensive care to children with special needs from the poorest communities in India, Bangladesh and elsewhere.


Over the past ten years we have initiated, developed and funded the 


Apanjan Project in Calcutta, India – a residential and educational project


 for children with multiple disabilities – which has grown 


financially independent from The Banyan Trust. 


In 2008 the Sanjeevani Centre for Child Development was opened 


at the heart of a large slum community in Dhaka, Bangladesh. 


At present The Banyan Trust is taking part in establishing 


The Bright Stars Inclusive Education Programme 


within an existing primary slum school in Dhaka.


Our work would not be possible without 


the generous support of our regular sponsors.


For more information please contact The Banyan Trust:


01438 358500.


Or email us at: � HYPERLINK "mailto:banyantrust@gmail.com" ��banyantrust@gmail.com�


Our website: www.banyantrust.com
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Inauguration dance by girls with hearing impairments at Sanjeevani


NEW ADDRESS


With support from the Herrod Foundation and the generous wedding gift by Jenni and Torbjörn Lundmark, the Banyan Trust was able to relocate Sanjeevani to new permanent premises. The official inauguration of the building was a big celebration by all children, Sanjeevani staff members and guests, taking place on March 24th 2010. More spacious, brighter and in a better location the children are really enjoying their new surroundings. However, the centre is still in the same neighbourhood, within easy reach for most families. As even the smallest change can be unsettling for children with special needs, the Sanjeevani teachers were prepared for potential pandemonium, but most children have reacted positively. One child, named Safwat, who previously had always steadfastly refused to eat together with the other children, on the very first day in the new building even surprised everybody by suddenly joining a table and demanding food. We couldn’t have wished for a better endorsement.


A lay-out of several medium-sized rooms gives the centre an intimate atmosphere and it feels like a home. Upstairs is 
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Sanjeevani and Bright Stars new building, 





CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE


This year the visit to Dhaka embraced the official opening of the new centre. It was amazing to see how the building site had become a “Palace of Culture” full of fun, colour and activity –with lots of happy children and their families. It was awash with artwork and music and we all wore our best sari or smartest shirt. Everyone had a big smile too! 


However another important aspect of this visit was to share with parents and teachers the various behaviour difficulties and educational issues that inevitably arise . This was our opportunity to have several workshops to discuss problems and plan how we could make life a bit easier for everyone. We can monitor progress and make further adjustments later via email correspondence with Sanjeevani.


Helpful advice was given and to overcome some of the language difficulties we used games and role play to express some of our ideas and to show how to use some other useful techniques. We kept things clear and hopefully the mothers will see how employing our methods will pay off and the child will become more manageable.


The families are truly incredibly poor and have little understanding of what their child might need - but they know what works! We need their help to keep the consistency factor for the learning process – in other words we need to train them how to copy us so the child is held securely in the learning programme,  both in and out of school.


The mothers work (or beg) as well as tend to their families and then on top of that they need to give special attention to the child with learning difficulties. All this when their income is a mere pittance! We were so impressed how well they caught on to our ideas. We laughed a lot and that’s a good way of learning something new, remembering the fun!
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